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We are so excited to showcase our fifth-grade team this 

month! Pictured above from left to right is : Ms. 

Thompson, Ms. Steen, Ms. Veihdeffer, Ms. Byrd, and Ms. 

Thomas.Not pictured would be our fifth-grade Science 

teacher, Mr. Fairchild, our fifth-grade tutor, Ms. 

McManus, and our fifth-grade paraprofessional Ms. 

Charles.  Be sure to read your fifth-grader’s daily 

communications about academic progress and what you 

can do at home to best support your child academically. 

5th grade is a challenging year and there are high 

expectations for your child’s success. Please use this link 

to view the 5th grade curriculum maps for Language Arts, 

Math, Science, Social Studies, Art, Music, and Physical 

Education: 

https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/year-at-a-glance/  

Please encourage your student to READ, READ, READ!  

There are so many free, available resources at our public 

library, check it out: 

 https://sjcpls.org/  

Important Year-End Dates for fifth graders: 

• Sea World Field Trip: May 20th 

• 5th Grade Promotion Ceremony: May 23rd 

• 5th Grade Celebration, Grad Walk, Yearbook 

Signing: May 24th 

        

 

This month we have been focusing on the Character Counts Pillar 

of Citizenship. Our district believes that every child has the 

potential to be a good citizen and we need YOUR help! Please 

help us build character in your child by working on the following: 

• Consider good citizenship in your household: how can 

every family member contribute to the household? 

Make a list of age-appropriate chores for your child. 

Allow them to see how important of a part they play in 

your household. 

• Discuss good citizenship at school: how can parents and 

students contribute to our Otis A. Mason community to 

make the school a better place? You are an important 

part of our school. 

• Demonstrate what it means to be a good neighbor: 

how can we serve those who need us in our 

neighborhood? What age-appropriate tasks could our 

Manatees help with? How can we politely acknowledge 

our neighbors when we see them? Even a smile can be 

an act of neighborly love! 

• Support students in the decision-making process. 

Guide them to make choices that protect the safety and 

rights of others. Does that choice leave a place better 

than we found it? 

• Lead by example: protect the environment, get 

involved, vote, CARE!                                                     

Teachers will be providing lessons that discuss the importance of 

citizenship at our school, in our home, and in our community. We 

are so proud of our students and the work they do every day to 

nurture their character. Thank you for helping to make the world 

a better place, Manatees! For more Character Counts! 

curriculum and ideas, check out the website: 

https://ccstjohns.com/ 

 

https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/year-at-a-glance/
https://sjcpls.org/
https://ccstjohns.com/


 
 

    

  

Need help accessing one of our services online? 

Remember that most online resources for school can be 

accessed through our website using CLEVER:

https://www-mes.stjohns.k12.fl.us/  

Click CLEVER and enter your student’s s# and password. 

SCHOOLOGY:Stjohnsschools.schoology.com 

You will then be prompted to sign into Microsoft: 

S#####@stjohns.k12.fl.us and the student’s password  

HOME ACCESS CENTER (HAC):                                         

HAC access is through the parent-provided email address 

and password. Please call the Front Office if you are 

having access issues (547-8440). Students have access to 

HAC with their student ID number and password. 

https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/hac/ 

SCHOOL ACCESS FORM (for volunteering):      

Stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply  

Applications are good for three years at every school in 

SJC. 

ACCELERATED READER HOME CONNECT:       

https://www-mes.stjohns.k12.fl.us/media/ 

SCHOOL MESSENGER:                                                         

Opt-in to school messages here: 
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/schoolmessenger/ 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all of our Manatees for Raising Craze! Our 
fundraiser brought in so much money and even more acts of 
kindness. We hope that our students and families will continue 
to do good in their community! 

Raise Craze Finals 
Total Raised $17, 298 
1,428 Acts of Kindness 

TOP DOLLAR RAISED CLASS: 
Ms. Nichols’ Kindergarten Class - $1, 457 

TOP AOK CLASS WAS: 
Ms. Ziegenfuss’ 4th Grade Class - 146 

 
Top AOK Classes  

1st Place: Ms. Ziegenfuss’ 4th Grade Class 
2nd Place: Ms. Steen’s 5th Grade Class 

3RD Place: Ms. Nichols’ Kindergarten Class 
4th Place: Ms. Johnson’s 4th Grade Class 
5th Place: Ms. Austin’s 1st Grade Class 

6th place: Ms. Hanson’s Kindergarten Class 
 

Top Dollar Classes 
1st Place: Ms. Nichols’ Kindergarten Class 

2nd Place: Ms. Jones’ 2nd Grade Class 
3RD Place: Ms. Johnson’s 4th Grade Class 
4th Place: Ms. Ziegenfuss’ 4th Grade Class 

5th Place: Ms. Sykes’ 3rd Grade Class 
6th place: Ms. Babineau’s Kindergarten Class 

 

 

 

 

  

https://www-mes.stjohns.k12.fl.us/
https://sjschools-my.sharepoint.com/personal/e015301_stjohns_k12_fl_us/Documents/stjohnnsschools.schoology.com
mailto:S
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November 22-24: No School-Happy Thanksgiving! 

November 27: PTO Meeting at 3:30 in the Media Center 

November 28: Pizza Hut Spirit Night 

December 4-8: Holiday Shop (Volunteers needed) 

December 12: Virtual Art Show begins online! Check out our 

website 

December 14: SAC Meeting at 3:30pm in the Media Center 

December 19: Night of the Arts from 5-8pm, enjoy an evening of 

music and art! 

December 21: Early release at 1:45pm; last day of school before 

winter break; End of 2nd Quarter/1st Semester; 

December 22-January 7: Winter break 

January 8: Students resume class-back to school! 

January 18: Club Photos with Leonard’s, wear your club shirt or 

uniform 

 

Please contact Leonard’s Photography for all of your 

school photo and yearbook needs.  

Parents still have the ability to get their child 

photographed in the Spring (even if you missed the 

original Picture Day and retakes).  

Spring Picture Day will be February 15th. 

Club Picture Day is January 18th.  

To order pictures, please go to: 

www.leonards.com/photoprepay and “Find Our School” 

To order a yearbook, please go to the following website: 

Grade 5 Boys                                           TB=Tiebreak
     

 

1 Adam Belloni 75 yds. (Steen)   

2 Carson Mitchell 70 yds. (Thompson) 

3(*TB) Angel Pagan  95 yds. (Veihdeffer)  

  

Grade 5 Girls 

1  Skylin Olds 90 yds (Veihdeffer) 

2 Ela Smith 60 yds. (Byrd)   

3  (*TB)  Olivia Simmons 85 yds. (Byrd) 

 

Grade 4 Boys 

1 Lukasz Smith 75 yds.  (Ziegenfuss)  

2(*TB) Lanell Rockmore  90 yds.  (Blanton) 

3(*TB)  Andrew Steen   65 yds.   (Terlouw)  

 

Grade 4 Girls 

1 (*TB)  Dakota Schneider  45 yds. (Kosofsky) 

2 (*TB)  Maleya Jones 45 yds. (Johnson) 

3 (*TB)  Kalina Buening  45 yds  (Ziegenfuss) 

 

Grade 3 Boys 

1 Liam Burham   65 yds    (Paesch) 

2 August Marks 60 yds,    (Paesch) 

3 (*TB) Hudson Thaxton  75 yds. (Paesch) 

 

Grade 3 Girls 

1 Rayna Doucette 30 yds. (Veitinger)  

2 Israa Barakat 25 yds. (Sykes) 

3 (*TB) Dusti Hagan)  20 yds. (McMichael 

 

 

http://www.leonards.com/photoprepay


 
 

 

  

What does it mean to be a “Title I” School? Otis A. Mason is 

considered a “Title I” school for the 2023-2024 school year 

which means that our school will be receiving federal grant 

money to help support our low-income families and to improve 

our community partnership.  

Is there anything that I, a OMES family member, need to do? 

No, there is nothing required from our families. We do hope to 

improve our family engagement this school year so please come 

on out to one of our many community events. You are always 

welcome to attend monthly SAC and PTO meetings. We invite 

you to communicate regularly with your child’s teacher. Lastly, 

check out one of family fun nights: spirit nights, Night of the 

Arts, Book Fair, school dance, et cetera. 

Where can I read more about Title I?I am so glad you asked! 

Here are some documents to help you understand what our 

school will be up to this school year and how we can work 

together to better connect our home and school community! 

You may find them all on the SAC and Title I portion of our 

website: 

Parent-Student Compact 

Parent-Student Compact (en Espanol) 

Parent Right to Know 

Parent Right to Know (en Espanol) 

Principal Family Engagement Plan 

Principal Family Engagement Plan (en Espanol) 

Do you have more questions regarding Title I? 

Please contact our Title I Parent Liaison, Mrs. Danie Waler at 

904-547-8440. 

The UF New Worlds Reading program may be available to help 

your family. 

https://lastinger.center.ufl.edu/new-worlds/  

 

 

 

 

https://www-mes.stjohns.k12.fl.us/sac/
https://www-mes.stjohns.k12.fl.us/sac/
https://www-mes.stjohns.k12.fl.us/sac/
https://www-mes.stjohns.k12.fl.us/sac/
https://www-mes.stjohns.k12.fl.us/sac/
https://www-mes.stjohns.k12.fl.us/sac/
https://lastinger.center.ufl.edu/new-worlds/


 
 

 

 

  

 

ONCE A MANATEE, ALWAYS A MANATEE. Later this month as we settle in for Thanksgiving, one 

of our very own will be starting the next chapter of her life. MICHELE GATCHELL will be retiring 

at the end of the month. Mrs. Gatchell has had a career with us spanning over 30 years! She 

began her career at Osceola in 1992 and became a Cafeteria Manager in 2006 when she joined 

our Otis A. Mason family. After many years and thousands of students and many more meals 

later, she is ready to hang up her apron. Michele has been a rock at Otis A. Mason for the past 

17 years. Despite our change and growth, in spite of the menu changes, supply chain issues, and 

ever-changing job demands, she has overseen our cafeteria and fed our ever-growing student 

body. She has nurtured the talents of countless food service staffers. Her steadfast leadership 

and warmth helped nourish our student body. While we will miss her uplifting presence every 

day, we wish Michele all the best in her well-deserved retirement. Thank you, Mrs. Gatchell, for 

making our Food Service family strong and for touching so many lives. You brought so much joy 

to all of our days. You will always be part of our family! 
 



 
 

 

 

 

Congratulations, Spelling Bee 
Participants! 

Pictured: Two winners of each 
class Spelling Bee that 

competed in the school Bee. 
Our School Spelling Bee 

winners: 1st Place Ava Alcorn 
2nd Place Juliet Singletary 

Please grab a can of food (or more) to donate as your entry to 
this exciting FREE Family Movie Night. 

Which movie? ELF 
When? Friday, December 15th  

Doors Open at 5:30pm/Movie starts at 7pm 
Free? Yes, free entry! All kids get FREE popcorn and hot cocoa. 

First 300 kids get a FREE t-shirt too. 

 

 


